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Presidentôs Message 

Is it September already? I don't know about you, but I've been bouncing from one thing to the 

next and been watching the days click past wondering where all the time went. We had a few 

really great events this past month that I'd like to bring some attention to. 

 

The Summer Social was a huge success! Thank you everyone for coming out and braving the 

intense summer heat, and those foolish brave souls who, like me, crawled into a drysuit and 

headed into the water. We had a few newer divers in the club make the trek out, it was good 

meeting all of you. I'd really like to especially thank everyone who made this event happen,     

especially Andrea. You did an amazing job! 

 

The annual Moon Light Beach Adventure in Edmonds was a lot of fun! Thank you for organizing 

this once again, Randy. Special thanks to Gene and all the support divers and critter wranglers 

in the club that made this all happen. I really like participating in these community outreach      

programs, and I'm proud that our club has stepped up to make this happen year after year.    

With over 300 visitors this year, it was a huge success! 

 

September is shaping up to be another great month! The recent Dive Planning Party, which I 

wasn't able to attend, appears to have been a success as I'm seeing a number of dives get    

populated onto the calendar. If you see a day without a dive posted and you want to go for a    

dive, consider hosting a dive! Dive hosts are able to earn free air cards through the club by host-

ing a dive with 6 MBDC members. 

 

Josh Schripsema 

President, MBDC 
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Cover Photo  

Taken by: Bruce Kerwin 

Location:  Sund Rock.  Giant Pacific Octopus in the Fish Bowl  

Camera data:  Nikon D300 with 60mm/f2.8 lens, ISO 200, F16, 1/250, 2 x Sea&Sea YS-D1 

strobes 

New Members 

Welcome to the Club!  Youôve joined one of the most active and social dive clubs in the region. 

As you can tell from Meetup we have a steady stream of activities going on for divers of all       

experience and skill levels. You are also invited to attend the monthly club meeting.  This is a 

great opportunity to meet club members in person, hear from interesting speakers, and get into 

the swing of things.  Details are on the Meetup site. 

¶ First time dive hosts will receive a 5 fill air card from Lighthouse Dive Center. 

¶ If you get 6 Club members to attend you will also earn a 10 fill card from the dive shop of your 

choice.   

Thatôs almost $100 for very little work, but lots of fun.  Everybody wins!  

 

September Monthly Meeting   

 September 7, 2016 

Sunset Hill Community Center 

 

Speakers Fritz and Joyce Merkel will 
be speaking about the club trip this 
past May to Godôs Pocket Resort near 
Port Hardy, British Columbia 

Included are highights of diving      
Nakwato Rapids and seeing the   
spectacular Red-lipped Gooseneck 
Barnacles.   

 

Hassan Ahmed Ian Krauter Maksim Kviatkouski 

 

Robert Jimenez Tenesha Marie McFadden Zorina Curry 

 

Lindsey Nelson Wesley Bourgault Robert Epoch 

 
Zoe Powell Kirill Koval Ken Delvo 
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Dive Planning:  Marker Buoy Members Speak!  

Survey and report: Steve Kalilimoku, Justin McClellan and Myra Wisotzky 

 

To better understand (and therefore better plan and serve members) Steve Kalilimoku and Justin 

McClellan developed and conducted a survey of member interests in dive sites, dive planning and 

dive hosting        

 

The survey was sent to the 176 members in July.  Thirty-eight people responded to the survey,    

which is a good response rate (22%).  

 

 

Most ranked them-

selves as having    

advanced skills/

experience.                

 

About a third self-

ranked as                

intermediate and 

just a few as         

beginners.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

The vast majority        

do most of their       

diving with the Club.   

 

 

Advanced
24

Intermediate
11

Beginner
3

Self-rating dive skills and experience
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Nearly half of those respond-

ing already host dives. 

The other half include a     

dozen who, while interested, 

are not ready to host and 7 

who are open to hosting.  

Experienced hosts can   

mentor new hosts, or offer to 

co-host with new hosts, to 

help build skills and           

confidence and  increase the 

number of hosted dives.  

 

Many dive sites are current   

sensitive.  While about half of 

respondents are confident in 

calculating slack tide, more 

than half would like training 

and/or confirmation of their                

calculations.   

Mentors, co-hosts and      

guidance materials can help 

to improve confidence in        

calcuating slack and planning 

dives.  

 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                           

                                                             

The responses show that       

diving doesnôt have to be         

limited to the weekend.  

Twelve respondents have  

occasional availability for 

week-day dives, and 15     

others are unequivocably 

available!  

 

Already 
host

17

Open to 
hosting

7

Not 
ready/interested

12

Interest in hosting dives

Confident
15

Interested in 
training

5

Okay but 
want checker 

16

Confidence in calculating slack tide 

Yes
15

No 
7

Occasionally 
12

Available for week-day
dives?
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Dive sites of highest interest include Keystone Jetty, Redondo, Edmonds Underwater Park, Day Is-

land Wall, Sunrise, Posession Point Fingers and Fox Island East Wall.  

Members were neutral or had no knowledge/opinion on a number of sites, most notably Seahurst, 

Les Davis, Titlow and Mukilteo.  A fair number of members were also ñon-the-fenceò or unaware of 

sites such as Alki Coves 1 & 2 and Pipeline, Salt Water State Park, Narrows Bridge and Fox Island 

Bridge. We can do more to gather and share information on these sites and try them out.  

Members indicated their interest and/or knowledge of diving in specific Puget Sound dive sites.  

This information is useful for identifying sites of high interestðor to identify sites which we can do 

a better job of exploring and informing people about.  
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There were very few sites in which respondents were not interested.   Alki Coves 1 and 3 were of 

least interest.  

0 0 0 0 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 2 2 3 3 3 4 4
7

11

0
2
4
6
8

10
12

Not interested

Yes 30

No or blank 
8

Interest in Boat Diving 

The vast majority were  interested in boat diving.  This should reassure those planning to host a 

dive charter that their Meetup posting has a good chance of getting filled.   

 

We would like to thank those who took the time to share their perspectives with us.     

If you have additional information, insights or opinions to share, suggestions and questions 

about dive planning dive sites, skill building opportunities are always welcomed by any of the 

Board members.   
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MOONLIGHT BEACH ADVENTURE 

Text and photos by Randy Williams  

On August 20, 2016 The Marker Buoys 

were able to once again do a superb job of 

support the Edmonds Beach Rangers in an 

annual education program.  This was our 

seventh year helping with this gig.  We 

couldn't have asked for better weather.        

It was expected  to be a very hot afternoon.  

We got lucky as the afternoon breeze 

kicked in and the temps were quite          

pleasant. 

 

The Moonlight Beach adventure is a science 

program that starts out in the late afternoon.  

The Edmonds Beach Rangers set-up a             

wonderful program describing to the visitors 

the local environment, it's impact on all of us 

and (very importantly) our impact on the local 

environment.  

 

The crew from the MBDC meets at about 

5pm on the Edmonds Marina Beach Park.  

This is the area on the south side of the 

marina.  Same side as the dog park and 

near where the old oil pier stood for many 

years.  We setup the pop-up canopy com-

plete with a video projection system, a full 

face mask comm system and a live video 

camera system.  The first phase for the club 

is to get out the collection teams to find an 

assortment of fascinating marine creatures.   

 

These are placed in 4-5 wading pools 

(AKA: Tide pools) right  at the tide line.  

The collection dive teams start to collect at 

around 7pm and dive to about 8:15pm.   

This is when the large group of folks now 

makes their way down the beach to where 

we're set-up.   
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Everyone is equipped with their flashlights.  

The kids really get into looking at the marine 

life we've gathered in the tide pools.   

The sunset was about 8:12pm.  As it got 

darker, we got ready for the live video show.   

This specialized dive gear was loaned to the 

project from the Marine Science and          

Technology Center, Highline College.             

It included a full face OTS Guardian mask, 

comm  system and the live video camera.   

 

This year, our own Gene Coronetz was able 

to be the "Live-Dive" diver for the evening.  

Gene rigged-up and he and his cable             

wrangler, John Downing went out to the old 

pipeline rock pile.   

 

With camera and lights in hand, we showed 

the live video image of the dive to a big 

screen set-up on the beach.  The audio amp 

allowed the Rangers and Gene to talk, ask questions and hear his on-going commentary.           

Everyone could see and hear the program. Lots of folks asked some great questions.  

A great way to spend time after dark.  The people loved it! 

 

 

Jennifer Leach of the Edmonds Beach 

Rangers and her crew were superb in the 

science interpretation.   

It appeared we had a magnificent turn-out 

of around 400 visitors.  That may be the 

biggest crowd yet. 

 

 

 

I can't thank you Marker Buoys enough for helping to make this a great event.   
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WAKATOBI, APRIL 2016 

Part Two:  
Text and photos by Judi Brooks  

 
After so much diving on the liveaboard, the ñPelagianò, we all took a relaxing day off when we    

arrived at the Wakatobi Resort, located on Onemoboa Island, southern Sulawesi, Indonesia.  

 

We got settled into our bungalows and then gathered at the ñLong Houseò - the meeting and   

gathering building of the resort - to bid farewell to Joan and Bruce.  

 

Amid a torrential downpour, we welcomed Marker Buoys, Catherine Knowlson and                    

Steve de Blois, who took Joan and Bruce's places and joined the rest of us Marker Buoys who 

had planned a 2 week stay. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Long House was one of the first buildings built when the resort opened in the early 

1980's and the entire  operation was run from this building including the dining facilities. 



мм 

 

22 Bungalows and 4 Villas of the resort were nestled among well manicured tropical gardens.        

Most offered ocean views and in total accommodated about 60 guests.  

  

Our bungalow (Judi and Geneôs) was roomy, featured an enclosed private outdoor garden shower,    

a nice sized deck for lounging and an ocean side patio with a hammock for snoozing.   All of the      

accommodations were equipped with desks and chairs, a refrigerator, a safe, and spacious closets. 

  


















































